

CFCI Community Update 9/13/20

Hello CFCI Community!

Happy Week #6 of Remote Learning!

We hope this update finds you well. A big thank you to everyone who has submitted the Learning Plan Family Survey that was sent out on Saturday. In less than 24 hours 50% of all families have responded and we so appreciate your attention to this important information gathering survey. If you have NOT filled out the survey, please take a few minutes to complete, as your feedback helps guide us in our decision making process regarding our Learning Plans. This Tuesday, September 15th at 6pm, the Board of Directors will be meeting to discuss our current Remote Learning Plan and Plan B - Hybrid. Please consider joining us in partnership and if you would like to speak at the board meeting - go to the CFCI Website and sign up for a 2 minute time slot. We appreciate your partnership and look forward to the meeting. If you have trouble opening the survey link please copy and paste:

https://forms.gle/GqPPoUK3YvszJf268

Thank you for your continued support and partnership. If you have any questions, concerns, ideas or suggestions, please reach out.

Kim McCormick, Interim Director 508-667-1085 kmccormick@cfci.net

Chromebook Loan Agreement

If you have not already done so, please read/sign the chromebook loan agreement form (2nd-8th grade) or the device use form (K-1). The chromebook loan agreement form is listed on the website and the device use form is available from your child's teacher. There is a google form for each that a parent will need to sign. If the student spends time in separate parent/guardian households, we are asking that both parent/guardians sign the form so that everyone is aware of the expectations.

As part of the Chromebook agreement this year, we are encouraging all families to purchase optional insurance for the CB. <u>Insurance for the Chromebooks</u> is \$20 per year, or \$40 for three years. There is a link below to purchase the insurance online, or you can drop a check off in the front office. Please include the student's name in the memo line of the check. Please understand that if you choose not to purchase the insurance, you may be responsible for

damage to the CB. Additional information about the insurance can be found in the Chromebook agreement posted on the school website and the link below.

Acceptable Use Policy

There is a second form that we need all families/households and students to sign called the Acceptable Use Policy. This policy discusses responsible internet and email use and explains the expectations of each student when using the school network/resources. This form is also a google form that requires parents/guardians (parent form) and students (student form) to type their name in signifying they have read and agree with the protocols. K/1 students do not have to complete the student form.

All of these forms are required as part of the technology plan at CFCI. If you have any questions, please contact Dr. Mac. The links are listed below.

Chromebook agreement
Chromebook Loan Agreement form
Acceptable Use Policy- Parent
Acceptable Use Policy- Student
Insurance payment link

MindUP Live Virtual Event Series:Promoting Positive Mental Health and Well-being

MindUP is excited to announce that we have partnered with Microsoft bringing free



access to a virtual event series featuring our founder Goldie Hawn and other experts and thought leaders in the space of mental health and wellbeing. Join us for a free virtual event series grounded in science and built upon MindUP's four pillars: neuroscience, mindful awareness, social and emotional learning (SEL), and positive psychology. Designed for educators and parents, each session will offer tips and strategies to best prepare our children and youth

for going back to school and making their mental health and well-being the priority.

October 8th: The Power of Relationships in Relation to the Brain and Trauma

November 10th: Mindful Parenting During Uncertain Times December 2nd: Project Happiness for Mental Fitness

Register Here: aka.ms/MindUPvirtual

Community Health Consultant - Funding has been given to us through the Governor's Emergency Education Relief Fund (GEER). This provision would allow us to hire a one day a week nurse from 8-12 - 2 days per week. This person would be responsible for the following:

- Review Health records and immunizations.
- Training for medication distribution.
- Review of all Health Plans and determine 504 appropriateness.
- Covid-19 plan review, training and monitoring.

We will be sharing information with the board at the September 15th Board Meeting.

Gift For Our Former Director, Lori Roy

Please see the details for a gift we would like you and your children to help with!

PICK UP hearts/squares in envelopes in the lobby of CFCI beginning September 1st.

Drop your finished heart to the basket in the CFCI lobby no later than Friday, September 18th.

Thank you for your time and participation! If you have any questions, please contact:

Happy Jones at hipperscript. A representation of Kim McCormick at https://www.hipperscript. A representation of the hipperscript of the hipperscript. A representation of the hipperscript of the hipperscript

